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I made these 

tiny troughs 

from leftover 

cement when I 

was making 

cement covered 

fish box troughs 

more than ten 

years ago ï they 

were landscaped 

and planted with 

unrooted 

cuttings during 

a one of my 

workshop 

demonstrations. 

 

Since then they 

have received 

very little 

attention except 

the occasional 

watering and 

liquid feed. 

 

 
I decided that using such a small shallow container was a good way to illustrate how you can greatly increase the 

planting depth, improve the habitat and enhance the environment in troughs by being bold with rocks when you are 

landscaping. 

These two have been established for a few years less than the original two - the one on the left got knocked by a 

hunting Westie dislodging one of the rocks and disturbing the root run of one of the saxifrages and you can observe 

how that has affected the growth when compared to the same saxifrages in the right hand trough. 

 



 
Notice the ground is wet ï we have had some very welcome rain which provided relief for the drought stricken 

plants. No amount of water from a hose or watering cans can ever provide the same benefit of some natural rain. 

  

Most of the 

saxifrages 

and alpine 

type plants, 

having 

flowered in 

the spring, 

go into a 

resting stage 

in the 

summer and 

then put on 

growth again 

as the 

temperatures 

cool down. 

Here in 

Aberdeen 

this happens 

in mid to late 

August and 

that is the 

ideal time to 

take cuttings 

and plant out 

young plants.  


